
CITY OF HOLLYWOOD 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

  
TO:  Mayor and Commissioners   DATE:  April 4, 2019 
 
FROM: Douglas R. Gonzales, City Attorney  
  
SUBJECT:   Proposed First Amendment to the Interlocal Agreement with 

Broward County for the reuse line extension to West Hollywood. 
________________________________________________________________ 
 
 I have reviewed the above referenced Agreement with the participating 
Department/Office(s), and the proposed general business terms and other 
significant provisions are as follows: 
  
1) Department/Division involved –  Public Utilities 
 
2)  Type of Agreement – First Amendment to Interlocal Agreement (Initial ILA 

approved pursuant to Resolution No. 2016-356) 
 
3)  Method of Procurement (RFP, bid, etc.) – n/a 
 
4)  Term of Contract: 

a) initial –  18 months. 
b) renewals (if any) –  yes, for an additional 3 month.  This First 
Amendment by mutual agreement allows for an extension retroactive 
from September, 2018 to June 30, 2019.  

 c) who exercises option to renew –  mutual 
 
5)  Contract Amount – County will pay City ½  of the cost of the project not to 

exceed $132,000.00. 
 
6)  Termination Rights – Either party may terminate without cause by giving 

30 days’ notice. 
 
7)  Indemnity/Insurance Requirements – none 
 
8)  Scope of Services – City will provide planning, design and permit 

application services for installation of 17,600 linear feet of a reuse water 
main along Johnson Street from North Park Road to North 66th Terrace.  

 
9)  Other Significant Provisions: none 
 
cc: Dr. Wazir Ishmael, City Manager 


